
Committee Meeting


November 19, 2014
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by Vice-President Michael McKinney at 6:00 p.m.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: Wayne Waguespack, Joseph Dantin, Leonce Carmouche, Russell Loupe, John Boughton, , Whitney Jasmin Jr., James Jasmin, Vice-President, Michael McKinney, Randy Trosclair, Executive Director, Ivy Chauvin, Assistant Executive Director, Attorney Larry Buquoi, Clinton Rouyea, External Accountant, and Marlin Rogers. President Robert LeBlanc was absent.
Commissioner John Boughton presented the Safety Committee report. He said that since the last safety report that we had no lost time accidents to report. Three (3) films from the National Safety Council were shown and discussed: Hazardous Materials Leeks, Drip & Spills and Truck Tire Maintenance

 The next Safety meeting is scheduled for December 15, 2014 at 6:00 a.m.

The Personnel Committee Report was presented by Commissioner Russell Loupe. Mr. Loupe called on Randy to update the MOE 2 position. Randy advised that Civil Service sent Lafourche Basin Levee District. Out of 7, 6 were interviewed and 2 were selected for the vacant positions. Both applicants accepted the offer and will be sent to get pre-employment physicals. There were no questions
Commissioner Leonce Carmouche gave the Equipment Committee Report. He said all of our equipment was operational with the exception of our high pressure culvert cleaner which needs a carburetor replaced on it. All remaining equipment is on their respective job sites. 
Since there were no other Committee matters to discuss, it was moved by, Commissioner Rogers to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Whitney Jasmin.
Meeting adjourned    
                                                                

                                  Executive Director
